
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 
Inter-Office Communication 

 
 
Date:  November 13, 2023 
 
To:  Marcelia Nicholson, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors 
 
From:  Shakita LaGrant-McClain, Director, Department of Health and Human Services 
 
Subject: Response to File 23-698 

 
File Type: Informational Report 
 
 
 
This past July, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors approved File 23-698 directing the 
Department of Health & Human Services and all other relevant departments to develop a list 
of viable strategies to incentivize or compel landlords to accept renters who are participating in 
Milwaukee County’s Housing Choice Voucher Program. The resolution stated that this 
information be shared with the board before the end of calendar year 2023. 
 
DHHS-Housing Services is requesting additional time to prepare a detailed response and 
anticipates submitting an informational report for the January 2024 cycle. 
 
 
APPROVED BY: 
 
 
Shakita LaGrant-McClain, Director 
Department of Health and Human Services 
 
 


